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Submissions for publication 
may be edited for size, clar-
ity, and tone.  We reserve 
the right to reject submis-
sions deemed incompatible 
with the mission of 
this church. 

Dear friends,  
 
 Summer is upon us! With the 
coming of hot days and buggy 
nights also comes the realization 
CAMP IS COMING! This week I 
will head out to camp with 6 coun-
selors and 22, 2nd and 3rd graders 
for a week of Primary Camp. Why 
do it? Because camp is where kids 
build faith.  
 
 Summer camps at Tall Oaks 
are for kids from kindergarten 
through high school and provide a 
unique place where children and 
youth can explore their faith and en-
joy a fun, unplugged environment. 
Camp is where kids get to talk; with 
other kids, with counselors, and with 
ministers about their faith. Camp is 
where kid's faith grows and devel-
ops. Studies show us that if a child 
goes to camp, they are likely to con-
nect with their faith as an adult as 
well. Camp matters and in Tall oaks 
we have a fantastic camp. 
  
 Registration for summer 
camps is going on right now. If you 
know a child who would like to go 
to camp, you can go to  
talloaks.org to register. At MCC, we 
have funds available to pay half of 
the cost of camp for any child that 
wants to go. If additional help is 
needed, Tall Oaks also has scholar-
ship funds available. Church camp is 
important and MCC can help kids 
go. Contact me with any questions 
or if I can help get a kid to camp this 
year. Don't wait. Kids are already 
thinking about faith, get them to 
camp where they can explore that 
relationship and learn about God. 
 
In Christ, 
Mark 

COMING TO A CHURCH NEAR YOU 
                     ………MERRIAM CHRISTIAN 
 
 Your very own Merriam Christian 
Church license plate.  The Membership Com-
mittee is distributing MCC license plates---for 
FREE.  (Of course, if you want to make a dona-
tion for the installation, say $5 or so, the money 
will go toward MCC activities).  
 
 On Sunday, June 11, members of the 
committee will be available to install the plates 
on your car following both services.  AND, if 
you canôt make it that day, we will make special 
arrangements just for you. 
   
 You may need a license plate holder like 
this oneé  éé.if you donôt have bolt holes.   
You can have a plate for each of your cars.  
DONôT HAVE A LICENSE PLATE HOLD-
ER? No problem, you can display one in your 
back window.   
  
 You can have your choice of plates 
shown below. We want to get the word out 
about MERRIAM CHRISTIAN CHURCH. 
 
Show your pride, show your colors, show your 

CHURCH!!! 

REPORT FROM THE PRC COMMITTEE 
  
 The PRC committee is happy to report 
that having reviewed a number of candidate re-
sumes and conducting in person interviews, we 
will be recommending an individual to the board 
who will fill in while Mark is on his sabbati-
cal.  This will be followed by a recommendation 
to the congregation.  

 The vote of the PRC Committee was 
unanimous and our recommendation will be pre-
sented to the Board at the Board Meeting on 
June 13th.  The PRC members have given great 
thought and have prayerfully considered this 
recommendation. We are confident that as you 
review the candidate you too will be excited. 
 
 Jackie Watts, Chairman 
PRC Committee 

mailto:markswillis@gmail.com
mailto:merriamchristian@sbcglobal.net
http://www.merriamcc.org


“THE BREAD OF LIFE”  
     
 Remember always that the Bread of Life is truly 
ñThe Word of God.ò  In Matthew, Chapter 1, the writer 
reveals much more than the mysterious fact that Jesus 
Christ was born of a virgin mother.  The essence of 
Matthewôs story is that the birth of JESUS, the Spirit of 
God was operative as never before in this world.  It is 
the Spirit Who brings Godôs Truth to men, and it is the 
Spirit Who enables men to recognize that truth!--when 
they see it, and it is the Spirit Who was Godôs Agent in 
the Creation of the world.  It is also the Spirit Who 
alone can re-create the human soul when it has lost the 
life it ought to haveé. 
 
 Therefore, Jesus enables us to see what God is, 
and Who He is and what man ought to be.  Jesus opens 
the eyes of our minds that we may see the Truth of God 
for us.  Jesus is the creating power Who lives amongst 
us, & He is the re-creating Power which can release the 
souls of men from the death of sin!  Because of the 
way things are in this day and time, we would be wise 
to be praying for a very special gift of the Holy Spirit, 
ñThe Gift of Discernment.ò  ñHelp us dear Lord that 
we may know the Truth when we ñsee it or hear it, ñ 
and then act upon it as true Children of God!  In clos-
ing, I have a question: ñDo You Read Me?òé 
 
God Loves you and so do I!...Amen 
 
Love ya, 
Rex 

 
 CAMP!!! 

 
 
 

Summer camps are coming! We participate in church 
camps at Tall Oaks, our beautiful 350+ acre retreat out 
near Linwood. KS. Camps run all summer long and are 
for all ages, Kindergarten through high school. You can 
go to talloaks.org and check out the information, AND 
register and pay online! Or you can print off the forms 
and fill them out.  
 
ANY KID THAT WANTS TO GO TO CAMP, THE 
CHURCH WILL PAY HALF OF THEIR REGISTRA-
TION FEE. If other assistance is needed, there are addi-
tional funds available through Tall Oak Scholarship 
Program.  
 
If you have questions, talk to Mark, 816-616-9746. 

THE EARLY BIRD DEADLINE FOR REGISTRA-
TION IS MAY 1 - AFTER THAT THE COSTS 

 INCREASE TO $25. 

DIALOGUE INSTITUTE DINNER 
 
 Merriam Christian Church will be hosting a din-
ner for families from the Dialogue Institute 
on Thursday, June 22 at 8PM.  
 
 This dinner will be during the month of Rama-
dan, when Muslims fast from dawn to sundown. Several 
Muslim families will join us after sundown to break 
their fast, and talk to us about Ramadan, what it means, 
and how it impacts their faith journey.  
 
 This is an opportunity to learn about our neigh-
bors and their faith, and share with them our own faith. 
We will have a sign-up sheet in the office to attend. 

OUR GANG CLUB KNOWSéééé 
 
 Did you know the US Constitution 
contains only 1438 words?   And yet, some 
of the bills presented in Congress today are more than 
2000 pages.    
 
 At the May meeting of OGC, Bill Boillot of 
Founders Keep presented a program on The Constitu-
tion.  There were 9 in attendance and each received 
their very own copy of The Constitution.  We all had a 
good time singing and we learned a new verse to A Bi-
cycle Built for Two---but we are not going to share it, 
you have to come to our meetings to get in on all the 
fun.   
 Mark it on your calendarð3rd Thursday of the 
month at 1:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall.  Next month our 
meeting will be June 15, we will enjoy card games, 
PLUS talking and visiting (no gossip, of course).  

  
WONôT YOU JOIN USéé. 

GRADUATES 
 
We would like to honor our Graduates 
for 2017.  Please e-mail your Graduates 
name, school of attendance, and their 
college degree to the church at  

merriamchristian@gmail.com  
or just drop off a note to the church  
office. 
 



JUNE  LITURGIST 
 
Date         Early             Late 
June 4  Flo Biehl  Betty Bohn 
June 11 Joyce Luke  Carole Prentice 
June 18 Emily Hooker Wendy Shafer 
June 25 Connie Hennigh Jackie Watts 

SUMMER FOOD PROGRAM 
 
The Outreach committee is providing 
food boxes again this year for  
families without adequate food in 
their homes.  

 
Please bring the following items to church to  

donate the month of May.   
 
Cereal   Canned Fruit 
Canned Vegetables  Fruit drink boxes 
Granola Bars  Peanut Butter & Jelly 
Soups    Snack Crackers 
Cheese & Crackers Spaghetti  
Spaghetti Sauce  Canned Tuna 
Canned Spaghetti or Ravioli 

CWF MEETING INFO 
  
 We had 5 ladies that met to set up for the Spring 
Brunch.  Thanks goes to Pam Boyd, Joyce Luke, Joyce 
Campbell, Ann Dickerson, and yours truly.  Carol Vann 
brought floral decorations. There were 27 tickets sold.  
Thanks for your support.  
 
Prayers were given for Ed & Pat Reed.   
 
Six ladies attended the Regional Eve CWF at Country-
side.   
 
Ann Dickerson represented us at CWU meeting at Shaw-
nee Methodist Church on May 5th.  Thanks, Ann!  She 
took the Least Coin offerings to that meeting.   
 
Please change the telephone number in your books for 
Alice Goff to 913-333-8547. 
 
Our collections for May are snackpack items.  
 
Anita Collins 
CWF President 

ATTENTION SHOPPERS 
 
 Hey ladies.  Our service for May is Snack pack 
items for the children at Merriam Park.  We need snack 
items.  Granola bars, pudding or jello cups, peanut butter 
or cheese crackers, etc.  
 
 School is almost over, and in June we will then 
switch to the Summer Food program where we do a box 
of food.  So start watching for bargains on non-
perishable food items as listed in the last newsletter and 
in the last Church bulletin.  If you cannot shop, you have 
the option of donating MONEY.  Carole Prentice can 
use your money to buy in bulk.  Great idea.  
 
 Thank you for the groceries collected for Cross-
lines in  April.  A fair sized box of food was delivered to 
a good program that helps many people.  
 Thanks again. 
  
Joyce Luke 
CWF Service Person 

ONE WORSHIP SUNDAY 
 
Sunday, May 28th  
(Memorial Day Weekend)  
  9:00 AM Sunday School  
10:00 AM Worship Service 

SUMMER FOOD DELIVERY SCHEDULE 
 
June 3  Carole Prentice & Michelle Land 
June 10 Rick & Nanette Ferguson 
June 17 Allen & Jackie Watts 
June 24 Pat Reed & Pam Boyd 
 
July1  Carole Prentice & Michelle Land 
July 8  Rick & Nanette Ferguson 
July 15 Allen & Jackie Watts 
July 22 Pat Reed & Pam Boyd 
July 29 Carole Prentice & Michelle Land 
 
Aug 5  Carole Prentice & Michelle Land 
Aug 12 Rick & Nanette Ferguson 
Aug 19 Allen & Jackie Watts 
Aug 26 Pat Reed & Pam Boyd 
 
Sept 2  Carole Prentice & Michelle Land 
Sept 9  Rick & Nanette Ferguson 
Sept 16 Allen & Jackie Watts 
Sept 23 Pat Reed & Pam Boyd 
Sept 30 Rick & Nanette Ferguson 
 
 



Prayer List 
Calendar  

 

Sunday - May 28 - One Worship Sunday 
     9:00  Sunday School  
   10:00   Worship 
Monday - May 29 - Memorial Day 
   Office Closed 
Tuesday - May 30 
     7:00   Scouts 
Wednesday - May 31 
     7:00  Bible Study 
Thursday - June 1 
     9:30   CWF 
Sunday - June 4 - Pentecost Sunday Wear RED! 
     8:30  Early Worship  
     9:30  Sunday School  
   10:45   Worship 
Monday - June 5 
     6:00-8:00 Comm. Meeting-CH 
Tuesday - June 6 
     7:00   Committee Meetings 
Wednesday - June 7 
      7:00 Bible Study 
Friday - June 9 
      2:00  Newsletter Deadline 

Watch for the next newsletter  
the week of June 10, 2017 

MEALS ON WHEELS 
 

May 30: Jim Owens & Paul Goff 
June 6:  Carole Prentice & Michelle Land 

Those Needing Prayers:   
 
Requests for Family and Friends:  
Jen Baranski, Watts future daughter-in-law 
Allen & Jackie Watts son, Stefan Watts 
Joyce Campbellôs neighbor 
Heather Waiteôs cousin, Sondra 
Irene Heavinôs brother-in-law, Bill Bennett 
Dixie & Glen Wheatonôs daughter, Chris Wheaton 
Flo Biehlôs granddaughter, Amy Carr 
Joyce Lukeôs grandson, Luke Burkholder, training in  
 desert for Army 
Bev McDonaldôs sister, Margaret Rose 
 
Praises: 
Wendy Manthe has a new niece, Skylin Elizabeth 
Bob Papeôs dad, Robert, turned 92 
Barry Davisô sister Carol is 4.5 years cancer free 
Nancy Hines Grandson, Christopher got married 
 
Those in Grief: 
The family of Bob Fischer on his passing;  
 Donna McEndreeôs cousin. 
The family of Dr. Luke Fry on his passing 
The family of Russ Davis on his passing 
Pat Reed and family in the passing of Eddie Reed 
The family of Joann Deegan on her passing 
Wendy Manthe and family on the passing of her  
 brother-in-law, Bobby Dolnik 
 

++++  
Names added to the prayer list will remain on the prayer 
list for one month. Let the office know if a prayer request 
needs to stay on the list for longer or shorter than one 
month.  

 
I am Thankful for: 
Family, friends, & husband 
My brother, Barry Davids 
Providing us a beautiful Fall 
All our family & church family 
For Christmas music 

JOHNSON COUNTY  
FOOD MINISTRY MEALS  

FOR 2017 
 

March 30  
June 29 
August 31 
November 30 

Dear Friends,  
 
Thank you for your gift of $75.15 to our Annual 
Fund. 
 
Geoffrey Brewster 
Senior Director of Stewardship 
Phillips Seminary 
 


